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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2017-848
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Council Member Boyer
Date of Introduction: December 12, 2017
Committee(s) of Reference: NCSPHS, F
Date of Analysis: December 14, 2017
Type of Action: Appropriation; authorization of grant contract; designation of oversight agency
Bill Summary: The bill appropriates $687,000 from the Tourist Development Council’s Contingency Account as a one-time allocation to the Jacksonville Zoo and Gardens for the purpose of general and event advertising and promotion efforts to publicize the new African Forest Exhibit. The bill authorizes execution of a grant agreement with the zoo for use of the funding and designates the Tourist Development Council as the City’s oversight agency for the grant.
Background Information: The City’s new Tourist Development Plan adopted in 2016 (Ordinance 2016-599-E) created a Contingency Account “…to be used for unforeseen opportunities of major significance to tourism in the City.  Any activities and projects funded from the Contingency Account shall be approved by the City Council.” The plan provides that the Contingency Fund shall receive $500,000 per year from the proceeds of the tourist development tax.
The Jacksonville Zoo and Gardens is in the midst of construction on a major new exhibit – African Forest – that will occupy the space where the great apes exhibit was previously located. The exhibit is anticipated to open in the late summer of 2018 and will add a new attraction to the Zoo, which is already the most attended tourist attraction in Northeast Florida and a major draw for out-of-town tourism. The Zoo had hoped to receive funding from the TDC to help pay the capital costs of the new construction, but a quirk in Florida law makes zoos in counties with a population over 750,000 ineligible to receive TDC funding for capital projects. The Zoo therefore requests an allocation of funds from the Contingency Account to help pay for marketing expenses and a grand opening event for the new African Forest. The amount requested represents the Zoo’s whole general and event advertising/promotion budget for FY17-18 (less the amount of strictly local advertising).
Policy Impact Area: Tourism promotion
Fiscal Impact: The bill appropriates $687,000 from the Tourist Development Council’s Contingency Account as a one-time allocation to the Jacksonville Zoo and Gardens to promote its new exhibit.
Analyst: Clements
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